ATHLETIC DIRECTORS' ASSOCIATION of the MISSOURI VALLEY CONFERENCE

Office of the

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY

Address
Washington University
Saint Louis, Missouri

November 21, 1938

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Phog":-

Thanks for your letter of November 14. I have already advised our basketball coaches with the time of meeting with the Big Six coaches. We, undoubtedly, will meet on Friday night before also.

In connection with the clinic on Saturday afternoon, would it be possible to have that in Kansas
City? How about Rockhurst College--do they have a
gym that would be available--or one of the local high
schools?

As soon as you have perfected the plans, I wish you would let me know as I again would like to write our basketball coaches.

I shall be more than pleased to take part in your program on Saturday afternoon. At least, I don't know of any conflicts which would not permit me to do that, since our directors and faculty representatives should be finished with all of their business.

With kind personal regards

A. E. Eilers

Executive Secretary

AEE: mk